On February 19th the following questions were received from Board Member Debra Robinson regarding Board Item CP-7 Amend the CM Agreement for Westward ES Modernization/Replacement:

Question #1:  Is it thought to be satisfactory to have zero MWBE participation when an invitation to bid was extended to only 1 firm?

Response #1:  There were three (3) Firms that were solicited for the site work.  Hughes Construction which is a majority; Rio-Bak which was an M/WBE Firm that has graduated from the program and Devland Site Development whose firm is still active as an M/WBE.  Devland did not respond to bid. 

Keep in mind that this Phase I GMP is only for one small part of the work to be done and represents less than 4% of the estimated total cost of construction.  The construction manager, W.G. Mills has a good track record of exceeding the District's M/WBE participation goals, and they plan to do the same as they bring on more subcontractors to rebuild this school.

Question #2:  What is the response from the Diversity in Business practices offices?

Response #2:  The Office of Diversity encourages all Primes to solicit as many M/WBEs as possible that are ready, willing, and able.  Further research of this phase of the project did reveal that there was M/WBE participation by the Construction Management at Risk partner, Lyndell Mims, for pre-construction phase services.  These services represented 1% of the 15% goal for the entire project.
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